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AS DELIVERED 

The United States is pleased to join consensus on the Doha Programme of Action 
(DPOA), and we commend Canada and Bangladesh for their relentless efforts to 
promote compromise and bring us to consensus. 

While the United States is committed to the full implementation of the Sustainable 
Development Goals (SDGs), we are acutely aware that we face new challenges and 
setbacks, including the dual threats of the COVID-19 pandemic and climate change. 

Today, we are further concerned about the related implications of Russia’s 
outrageous invasion of Ukraine. Global instability hurts all of us, but no one more so 
than LDCs. Rising commodity prices and uncertainty in the global markets, both the 
direct result of Russia’s unprovoked and unjustifiable war against Ukraine, directly 
threaten the goals articulated in the DPOA. 

The circumstances are daunting, but the DPOA will be instrumental in illuminating 
the path forward. The United States partners with LDCs to catalyze the necessary 
resources and capacity to deliver sustainable development outcomes for their 
people, balancing the three interlinking pillars of the 2030 Agenda: economic, social, 
and environmental. 

We would like to take this opportunity to clarify U.S. policy positions on several 
issues found in the DPOA. A comprehensive version of this statement will be made 
available online. 

We underscore that the DPOA is non-binding and does not create new or affect 
existing rights or obligations under international law, nor does it create any new 
financial commitments. 

The United States upholds and respects the authority, independent mandates, and 
roles of other existing institutions. In this regard, we note that the indicators, 
governance proposals, and language developed through the 2030 Agenda and 
reflected in the DPOA have no precedential value—that is to say, they set no new 
precedents—for the International Financial Institutions. UN negotiations, including 
the outcome document of the Addis Ababa Action Agenda and the DPOA, are 
immaterial to our position on trade and have no relevance for U.S. trade policy, for 
our trade obligations or commitments, or for the agenda at the WTO. 




